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5. The proposed level of affordable housing provision, given the strategic scale of the
proposal, represents an unduly low level of provision on finite States owned land and
would not lead to a sustainable balanced community, contrary to Policies H3, H4 and
H5 of the Adopted Bridging Island Plan 2022.

Reasoning behind decision for refusal 

The inspector is clear that the application cannot be accepted in its current form, but 
recommends that the panel resolves not to determine the application, so that adjustments 
can be made in those areas where the application has "failed", leading to a second "mini" 
Planning Inquiry. Whilst we acknowledge there is some merit in this proposal, we believe it is 
flawed. 

Our view is that the grounds for refusal are too significant to be resolved by the 
"incrementalism" that is implied by keeping the application open. Taking together the urban 
design issues, the failure to tame Rue de la Liberation and deficiencies in housing quality, 
we believe there is a need for a considerable change to the current application. There is a 
danger if the application is kept open that the applicant will be encouraged to "tweak" the 
current scheme, rather than for it to be fundamentally rethought. There is a risk that "trade 
offs" are sought, where for example improvements to urban design and housing quality lead 
to compromises in connectivity, in the belief that a "mini" Inquiry is proceeding on the basis 
that approval is within reaching distance. 

The danger if the application is kept open is that it discourages a more wide-ranging re­
examination of the application. A practical consequence of the approach suggested by the 
Inspector is that the applicant would not change any of the matters that have already been 
"approved". All the effort will be in overcoming the issues that have "failed". However, this 
places limitations on the solutions that can be found. For example, it might be appropriate to 
change some of the aspects of the scheme that have been "approved", in order to find better 
solutions to those that have been "refused". This might re-open aspects of the application in 
a positive way. 

This development is on a prime waterfront location and should be an exemplar. What is on 
offer here falls short in too many respects. This site represents an opportunity to achieve 
something special that is well connected with the rest of town and the public both now and 
future generations will appreciate and value. 
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